Hadley-Luzerne Central School News

Volume 8 No. 3

Published by Board of Education

November 1968



Mrs. Marilyn DeHoney, Student Teacher from Albany, with Becky Savage and Debbie Waite.

CADET TEACHERS ARRIVE FROM COLLEGES

The Hadley-Luzerne Central School is at present host to two cadet teachers coming from two capital district colleges.

Miss L. Sue Getty of Skidmore College is teaching in the physical education field under Miss Jackie Strassel. Mrs. Marilyn DeHoney is working in the English Department under the aegis of Mr. James Corkland.

Miss Getty is from Auburn, New York, and is a graduate of Auburn East High School. She attended Baldwin-Wallace College and is at present a senior at Skidmore. She is secretary of the Athletic Association at Skidmore and chairman of the Advanced Standing Students. She is also a Senior Aid and has been on the honor roll.

continued on page 3

GOOD NEWS

FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY IN THE HADLEY-LAKE LUZERNE AREA

GENERAL INFORMATION MEETING
THURSDAY, DECEMBER 5, 1968
8:00 P. M.

HADLEY-LUZERNE CENTRAL SCHOOL AUDITORIUM

SOUTHERN ADIRONDACK LIBRARY SYSTEM
NEW YORK STATE EDUCATION DEPARTMENT
HADLEY-LUZERNE CENTRAL SCHOOL BOARD
HADLEY TOWN BOARD

LAKE LUZERNE TOWN BOARD

WE HAVE:

THE SITE

SOME MONEY

WORLDS OF INTEREST

WE NEED:

YOUR COOPERATION

A LIBRARY COMMITTEE

A BOARD OF DIRECTORS

TO BE REGISTERED A STATE CHARTER

ATTEND

BE INFORMED

ASSIST

HELP PROVIDE A PUBLIC LIBRARY



GROUP PREPARES FOR TRIP TO NEW YORK Mr. Otoupal, Doug Tennant, Hal Gardner, Robert Springer, Don Nizolek, Roxanne Gardner, Harry Wendell, Dwight Gill and Donna Neville.

ART EDUCATION CLASSES JOURNEY TO NEW YORK

The Art Department of the Hadley-Luzerne Central School took its annual excursion to New York City to visit the Metropolitan Museum of Art on November 23.

The itinerary included:

Leave HLCS at 6:00 a.m. on November 23.

6:15-10:30 Travel time

10:30- 1:00 Metropolitan Museum of Art

1:30- 2:15 Bowery and China Town

2:15- 3:15 Wall Street

New York Stock Exchange

Federal Hall

Trinity Church

Zenger Museum

Battery Park - Statue of

Liberty

3:30- 4:30 Greenwich Village

5:00- 7:00 Times Square

Shopping and meal

7:00 Leave New York by way of

Lincoln Center

12:00 Arrive at HLCS

Students and Chaperones

Students taking the trip were: Roxanne Gardner, Rod Gardner, Jill White, Michael White, George Estel, Hal Gardner, Michael White, James Riley, Kathy Bulger, Gale Fuge, Bryan Dean, anne Gazaille, Michael Feulner, Lewellyne Hanna, Donna Neville, Kathy Fry, Lathrop, Brenda Harris, Becky Savage, Betty Ovitt, Nancy Bulger, Cathy LeBarron, Patty Norkett, Doug Balcom, Cheryl Thomas, Ricky Boutelle, David Duarte, Bill Ives, Douglas (continued on page 5) PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCES ARE SUCCESSFUL DESPITE WEATHER

The Elementary Department held its eighth annual Parent-Teacher Conference for the school year]968-]969 on Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday, November]2,]3, and]4, for conferences between the parents and the teachers.

All parents of elementary children, kindergarten through, and including, the sixth grade were invited to the classroom for their respective conferences.

Parents were invited to discuss welfare of their children in regards to the social and academic progress reports. Parents attending the conferences given their children's report cards that time. Any questions by the parents were answered, and teachers were able to find out important information about the pupils not previously known to This was a good time for both parents and teachers to become better acquainted.

A schedule of recommended times for appointments was sent home. If there were more than one studnet in a family, these students were scheduled all on the same day and as near consecutive as possible. This was to prevent any parent having to come on two separate days.



Mrs. Loren Dingman and Miss Stephanie Graham at Parent-Teacher Conference

This year Parent-Teacher were held during American Education week as part of the schools' program honoring education in America.

The Elementary Department would like to both congratulate and thank the many parents who came to make this year's Parent-Teacher Conferences such a great success. Even though the weather was very bad, well over 70% of the parents of the 730 pupils attended the conferences. We are forward to even a greater percentage next year. The parents are always cordially invited to come to school to meet with the teachers at any time by appointment. (continued on page 3)

PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES (continued from page 2)

Through suggestions made by both parents and teachers last year, the conference period was extended to three instead of the usual two. This was done for a number of reasons. One, the enrollment is becoming larger and therefore it is difficult to schedule all the pupils in a two-day period. Two, both parents and teachers felt the fifteen minute conference periods were short and so were lengthened this year to twenty minutes. Third, the extra day gave working parents as well as some others, who some reason could not make the first two days, another opportunity to visit school and have their conference.

The children in grades 1-6 were dismissed each of the conference days in the morning at 11:30 and the conferences began at 12:00 noon and continued through the day until all parents were seen. The morning and afternoon kindergarten classes were held as usual with certified substitute teachers taking the place of the regular teachers who were holding their conferences.



Rhonda Wendell talks with Miss Susan Getty, Physical Education Practice Teacher from Skidmore.

CADET TEACHERS

(continued from page 1)

Mrs. DeHoney is a senior at SUNY at Albany. She is from Rochester and was graduated from Benjamin Franklin High School there. Prior to attending college at Albany, she attended the Potsdam branch of SUNY. Her interests include horseback riding, and most other outdoor sports as well as knitting, sewing and painting.

Mr. and Mrs. DeHoney reside at 109 Saratoga Avenue, South Glens Falls.

ASSEMBLY COMMITTEE ANNOUNCES SCHEDULE

This year at HLCS, 1968-69 promises to be one of the best so far for paid assemblies. Mr. Kay, the members of the Assembly Committee and the other teachers involved in this project are eagerly awaiting the new faces and performances that are to be welcomed during the coming season.

Some of these coming assemblies are:

"Wimpy, the Clown" a one man circus for elementary children.

"A Trip to the Zoo" a film for the elementary school.

"Profiles of Greatness" for the secondary school students—a lecture about human interest highlights of top U.S. presidents.

"Antarctica" the Icebox of the World, is a film and lecture by John Elden about the world's largest ice cube.

"The Spectacle of Light and Color" will be a dazzling demonstration of the physics of Light for the secondary school.

"Success" - Larry Smith will challenge the students to seek Success.

"The Wild Country" where man is intruder and nature is queen will be the topic of camera and conversation by Grey Larison, who has gone and lived in the Montana High Country.

Programs already held in school have included:

"The Wonderful World of Words" by J.B.Flesner who showed the students it's fun to read.

"Physical Fitness" by Ed Schetter who discussed and demonstrated yoga.

"Story Time" for the elementary grades demonstrated with student actors, and a trunk full of props, fashions and many significant stories.

"Canine Variety" for the elementary school students was enjoyed when dogs did tricks as tightrope walking, hurdle jumping and back flips. Dickie Kriel was the trainer.

With all these performances lined up, 1968-69 should be a season to remember.



Roxanne Winslow

ROXANNE WINSLOW CHECKS MASTER PLAN BOOK

With the school year still in its first phase, the 1969 Yearbook Staff is half finished with the 1969 Hi-Lights. A publication that will be released in about mid-April must be completed and to the printers no later than early February. Thus from the opening of school through December the Yearbook Staff is busy every evening and many week-ends taking pictures, designing pages and compiling information.

To be sure that the entire school year is covered, the 1969 Yearbook Staff has elected to also publish a summer supplement that will bring the readers up to date on Spring school activities. Thus, if your child bought a 1969 yearbook he will receive the hard-bound cover 114 page edition in mid-April, and will also receive an 8-page supplement when he returns in the Fall.

This year's yearbook will feature individual pictures of each child in grade 7 through 12. It also will feature a group classroom shot of every grade K-6. Therefore unless your child was absent the day the pictures were taken, his or her picture will be in included at least once.

The Editor-in-Chief of the 1969 Hi-Lights is Suzanne Gazaille. Her staff includes Roxanne Winslow, Regina Thomas, Joe Thomas, and John Kaiser. Several other senior members are also actively engaged in numerous yearbook duties.

(continued on page 5)



Donald Racette

PLANS FORMULATED FOR ANNUAL SCHOOL PLAY

IT starts with a scream in the dark and with a police whistle. It ends with a hug and a gasp as the murderer is led away. This sounds like the purest English corn but that is the way it goes in the Mouse' trap" the Agatha Christie play now in its 16th year at the Ambassador Theater in London. "The Mousetrap" has held the record for the longest run in the history of the British theater. It has passed its 6500th performance.

"The Mousetrap" is the tentative play Mr. Donald Racette, Dramatics Director, has chosen for the annual school play. The play will be presented March 28 and 29.

The theater critic of the Morning Advertiser in London wrote "The whole audience froze in their seats and then relaxed with a self-conscious murmur as the curtain fell. I defy anyone to discover the killer's identity before Miss Christie wants you to know."

More than two million people have been frozen in their seats and have learned Miss Christie's secret since that night. The curtain has been raised and lowered some 75,000 times.

Area residents will be able to thrill to this excellent drama this Spring.

Mr. Racette cautions that the play calls for the utmost in serious dramatic acting and will tax the finest of talents. He will be very careful in the casting of the play to select students who can portray adult emotions with the subtleness demanded of the script.

CHRISTMAS CONCERT

December 19

7:30 P. M.

H.L.C.S. AUDITORIUM

FIFTH AND SIXTH GRADE CHORUS DIRECTED BY MRS. JEAN LEFFERTS
JUNIOR AND SENIOR HIGH CHORUS DIRECTED BY MR. LARRY LEFFERTS
SENIOR BAND DIRECTED BY MR. POBERT DAVIS

YEARBOOK MASTER PLAN BOOK (continued from page 4)

Mr. Donald Racette, Yearbook Advisor, reports that about 425 books were sold this year. Also for the first time an optional dust cover was offered students to permanently protect the memory book. And for the first time students in grades 7 through 12 could get their names imprinted on the book in gold lettering.

Mr. Racette pointed out that for the first time in the history of the year-book dual color would be used for an 8 page section. This is the use of two colors in designing pictures and copy on one section.

ART EDUCATION TRIP
(continued from page 2)
Tennant, Dan Nizolek, Dwight Gill, Tom
Fitzgerald, Harry Wendell, Deborah Morrison, Kathy Evens, Robert Springer, and
Sandy Lemery.

Chaperones for the group included: Mr. and Mrs. Hakim Parwana, Mrs. Armand Gazaille, Mrs. Joseph Bulger, Mr. Leonard Gereau, and Mr. David Otoupal.

SCHOOL PLAY (continued from page 4)

Although there is a surprise ending and suspense builds throughout the murder-mystery, Mr. Racette mentions that the play is a family show with a lot of comedy. "There is nothing to take exception to and nothing gruesome."



JUNIOR PROM PLANNING COMMITTEE
Mrs. Muratori, Debbie Morrison, Mike
Bennett, Mike Croissant, Hal Gardner,
Robert Haak, Yvonne DeMarsh, Steve
Boutelle, Debbie Waite, Pam Ellis,
Jeanie Allen, Becky Savage, and Suzanne Salmon.



HALLOWEEN PRIZE WINDOWS
Left to right: Karen Condra, Patty Bourdeau, Caroline Wright, Keith Fortner, and
Mr. David Otoupa-. Art Instructor.

HADLEY-LUZERNE CENTRAL SCHOOL LAKE LUZERNE, N.Y. 12846 U.S. POSTAGE PAID

LAKE LUZERNE, N. Y.

PERMIT NO. 1

NON-PROFIT ORG.

Do You Remember When?



These prominent local citizens were in the third grade? If so, see how many you can identify. The first person submitting a complete list of identifications will receive a prize. Try it: Entries must be received before December publication when our relevations will be released.

Please address replies to: Mrs. A. C. Mix, Hadley-Luzerne Central School, LakeLuzerne.